
Red squared off against blue as the Munster 
Police and Fire departments took to the ball field 
and played in a charitable softball game. The 
friendly competition took place Sunday, May 19 
at Community Park and benefited the Cancer 
Resource Centre. 

A check in the amount of $1,600 is presented to 
Anthony Andello, director, Cancer Resource 
Centre (center, right holding check) on behalf of 
both departments by Officer James Ghrist 
(center, left holding check). Police department 
officers who participated in the softball game are 
(from left to right) Brian Hernandez (with 
Django), David Foulkes, Tim Nosich, Brett 
Scheffel, Marc Cochran, Sgt. Daymon Johnson, 
Sgt. John Peirick, Thomas Uzsakow, Sgt. Tom 
Kuhlenschmidt, Erik Holloway and Lt. Ed Strbjak.

Members of the Munster Fire department are 
(from left, center to right) Brian Scheffel, David 
Strbjak, Matt Kooy, Mike Harrigan, Chief Jim 
Knesek, Mark Kunas, Bryan Carr, Zack Kosenka, 
Mark Everette, Bryan Chovanec, Jose Serrano and 
Frank Sikora.        
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